The Globe and Mail, [Toronto], Interview with Milo Djukanovic, "Leader may begin new wave in Balkans", October 24, 1997.

The Globe and Mail, [Toronto], Tom Walker, "New Bosnian Serb PM consolidates power", January 20, 1998, p. A-7.

The New York Times, Chris Hedges, "Apathetic and Bitter, Serbs Select New Leader", September 21, 1997, p. 4.

The New York Times, "Serbs Pull Out of Talks on Bosnia to Protest Warning on Kosovo", December 11, 1997, p. A-13.

The New York Times, Chris Hedges, "Results of Bosnian vote Fail to End Hard-Liner Rivalry", December 8, 1997, p. A-8.

The New York Times, Mike O'Connor, "West Seeing Payoff From Its Support for Flexible Leaders in Bosnia", January 24, 1998, p. A-4.

The Times, [London], Tom Walker, "Serb handliner debeated at fourth ballot", December 23, 1997, p. 11.

The Washington Post, [Washington, D.C.], "EU to drop Privileges to Yugoslavia", December 31, 1997, p. A-15.